
 

MEMORANDUM 
Legislative Fiscal Office 
900 Court St. NE, Room H-178 
Salem, Oregon 97301 
Phone 503-986-1828 
FAX 503-373-7807 
 

 

To: Joint Legislative Committee on Information Management and Technology 

From: Sean McSpaden, Legislative Fiscal Office 
(503) 986-1835 

Date: February 16, 2016 

Subject: SB 1538 - Reconsideration and Work Session Recommendations 
 

A public hearing and work session on SB 1538 and the recommended -1 Amendment was held 
during the February 12, 2016 meeting of the Joint Legislative Committee on Information 
Management and Technology (JLCIMT). 

The -1 Amendment was adopted.    

This request for JLCIMT reconsideration of SB 1538 is solely for the purposes of receiving a 
revised fiscal impact statement.  The revised statement indicates the measure still has a 
minimal fiscal impact but that some agencies believe they may incur additional expenses 
depending on how they may be directed to implement of the measure through State Chief 
Information Officer adopted rules, policies, standards, and procedures. 

The revised “Minimal” fiscal impact statement and other materials related to SB 1538 are 
posted on OLIS. 

Measure to the Floor 

LFO recommends the measure be reported out with a “do pass as amended” recommendation. 

Motion: 

Move SB 1538 out of the JLCIMT with a “do pass as amended” recommendation. 
 
Assignment of Carriers 
 
1st Chamber:  Senator Riley     
  
2nd Chamber: Representative Nearman 


